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October 23, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will adopt amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies as recommended by the the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) on September 11, 2012.  These amendments, described below, are now under consideration by the King County Council in conjunction with the 2012 King County Comprehensive Plan Update. Approval of this ordinance will also initiate the required ratification process for all changes to the Countywide Planning Policies.  
The amendments include fifteen changes to the Urban Growth Area (UGA) boundary, which are included as attachments to GMPC Motion 12-5.  Of these, twelve are changes affecting road rights-of-way; one involves a split parcel in the City of Maple Valley; one removes mineral lands from the UGA adjacent to the City of Snoqualmie; and one adds a portion of Soaring Eagle Park to the UGA so that it can be annexed by the City of Sammamish.

The Interlocal Agreement that established the GMPC provides the following three-step process for amending, adopting and ratifying the Countywide Planning Policies:
1. The GMPC develops and recommends to the King County Council proposed amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies.  
2. Following a public hearing, the King County Council adopts an ordinance approving the amendment and ratifying it on behalf of unincorporated King County.  
3. King County then circulates the amendment for ratification.  The amendment is deemed adopted when it is ratified by at least thirty percent of the number of city and County governments in King County representing at least seventy percent of the population of King County.  A city may ratify by ordinance or resolution, or is deemed to have ratified the amendment unless, within ninety days of its adoption by King County, the city by legislative action disapproves it.
The following documents are enclosed with this transmittal letter:

· Transmittal Ordinance:  This ordinance proposes adoption of amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies as recommended by the GMPC in Motion 12-5.

· GMPC Motion 12-5:  Adopted by the GMPC on September 11, 2012, this motion recommends 15 amendments to the Urban Growth Area.

These changes to the UGA integrate the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping an environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County.  In addition, putting road rights-of-way within the UGA so that they can be annexed by cities furthers the goal of financial stewardship.  The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.
There is an unknown positive fiscal impact (potential reduction in Roads maintenance expenditures) to King County government, estimated at $0, as a result of adoption of the enclosed ordinance.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This provides important information as you prepare to take action on the 2012 King County Comprehensive Plan Update.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor Policy and Strategic Initiatives, at 206-263-9634.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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